
From:                                 goddard947
Sent:                                  4 Oct 2021 18:16:15 +0100
To:                                      planning.technical
Subject:                             PM Ann Suckling Road Turning into a 'Dangerous Road'

[THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL]

A road to 1,150 homes in 
Haverhill is being branded 
dangerous before it's even built
For the attention Penny Mills

Now, 4 years later, 4th October 2021, Persimmon have submitted yet 
further plans to link Ann Suckling Road to the new development. 
Persimmon are not listening, in fact no body seems to be listening, & 
don't care what Boyton Hall residents feel. We live in Boyton Close, 
going out onto Ann Suckling Road is not a good experience because of 
parked cars close to the turning from Wratting Road. If the volume of 
traffic increases much more, that is without a new road, there will be a 
serious accident along Ann Suckling Road. We have lived at Boyton 
Close for 39 years and we are clearly upset by all the excessive 
building that is going on in our area. We were advised 10years ago 
that Ann Suckling Road would not be a through road. Persimmon home 
are supposed to be building a bypass. Surely this should have been 
done first to take heavy traffic from Boyton Hall Estate. In fact the by 
pass should now be Persimmon Home's Priority not the new houses.

This report is dated 25 May 2017 , and I quote
“An access road for a 1,150-home development proposed near Haverhill has again met with 
objections because it is deemed too dangerous.
Persimmons Homes' vast project to the north-west of town would take cars straight out onto 
Ann Suckling Road in Little Wratting, but Haverhill town councillors objected to this plan over 
safety concerns.
Now, 4 years later, Persimmon have submitted yet further plans to link Ann Suckling Road to 
the new development, despite these previous objections. Yet again, we must voice our 
objections to this proposal and remind our local Town Council that traffic flows have only 
increased with time and we still do not have the Northern Relief Road. This is an issue for 
everybody on the Boyton Hall estate. The Council will only contact those who have commented 
or live in the near vicinity of any development. Some people on our estate are still not aware 
of the implications of this development.
A petition has been going around the estate and hopefully you are all signed up to it. 
Additionally, we still need to object formally to West Suffolk. We have produced a poster which 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambridge-news.co.uk%2Fall-about%2Fhaverhill&data=04%7C01%7Cplanning.technical%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7C59523e31b91d4fdd17c008d9875aaca7%7C44abcddb9c114bdfa5b399418b946f11%7C0%7C0%7C637689645785012053%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2BPma8n3LWS8ke4PBrBMBec62vdnKhlWSXejol8R6Rzw%3D&reserved=0


is attached to this email. We would encourage people to display in their windows to highlight 
this issue and make everybody aware. Please, no more “I didn’t know”.
We have also attached a QR code for registering an objection on the West Suffolk Portal. Just 
scan and it will take you straight there. You will need to register, but it does help to keep you 
informed of future issues.
Thanks


